
 
 

HOUSING CHOICE VOUCHER 

EXTENSION POLICY 

 

 

As a current Housing Choice Voucher holder, please be advised that Sacramento 
Housing and Redevelopment Agency (SHRA) has updated the voucher extension 
policy due to funding availability. Vouchers are initially issued and valid for 120 
days (4 months).   
Effective March 18, 2024, SHRA will grant one last and final 60-day extension—
if funding allows.   Voucher extensions may be granted only if funding is available, 
you have been actively searching for a new unit, and the request is submitted before 
the voucher expires.  
 
PLEASE NOTE: IF YOU HAVE BEEN ISSUED A LAST AND FINAL 
EXTENSION, NO FURTHER VOUCHER EXTENSIONS WILL BE 
GRANTED.  
 
If you are not residing in a subsidized unit at the time of your voucher expiration 
and/or if you have not submitted a Request for Tenancy Approval (RFTA) at the 
time your voucher expires, you will be removed from the Housing Choice Voucher 
Program.  
 
There are no hearing rights when a voucher expires. 
 
Please check the SHRA website (www.shra.org ) to see ideas about how to find 
housing.  
 
 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fqihutv9ab.cc.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001tOaedgQkaT-0dVQfcYJPfuv-1aE2hTTJuLPfoF7rJ27KtUc2zfMps5lC5rvIh1R3yIn4H7T6GWyMM_4XZrKKmD93pxmvGUCmtWVY-ZGYD-WlXZOiOzlNoQFwb_f6R9W63FMmWFIogML_RWFM8tNEop2eslA4D0gESFwWNJc3JX-rdTSbdfhyYtqFStXwoUwn%26c%3Do6sXohfhMCbsSjAZPKS9IymaseSU_WZagEM9bIdFeF1qo9uXAnjOHA%3D%3D%26ch%3D5cKvLcLdIDTyBFhCQnPE2Be0iWLy-QfDSSGFLDwQk1Q8GIRdbzP_zg%3D%3D&data=05%7C02%7Cmolson%40shra.org%7C1d4a991ed6144f6d7d3a08dc5fc90c33%7Ce7b531923ca14cb8a22bc1b6f02d14b9%7C0%7C0%7C638490564306796639%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=1I7pznZBqM%2FijL4xWg2A19cAB95nQnjEiOd4P1s2bbo%3D&reserved=0

